Piper's Area Resident's Association Committee Meeting 9th of July 2012

Venue: Susanne Webb's house, 49, Sandown Avenue at 8pm

Present: Colin Doubleday, Susanne Webb, Carole Bent,  Bea Menier, Claire Bouverie-Brine, Cllr Pajak, Cllr Watts, Cllr Mattock, PC Tim North and Linda Kasmaty

Apologies: Duncan Cunningham, Kareen Boyd, Cllr Bluh, Rosemarie Phillips, Daphne Hardwick and Pete Cousins.

It was announced that Rosemarie Phillips has resigned from the PARA Committee; we reflected on the good work she has done and agreed a gift.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a record of events by Colin Doubleday, Carole Bent seconded.

Police Report:

PC North said generally that the World Cup football event passed peacefully with only one arrest at the last match. 

The Old Town Festival was without police incident.

The owner of a dog who killed 2 cygnets at Lawn did come forward, the police will be interviewing her soon.

There is an individual, often seen with a bucket, who has been sleeping rough in doorways of places like the Weavers where residents are often in their 90s and surprised to find him on their doorsteps. He will not engage with homeless associations, has refused help, and his current ASBO will be extended to curtail his activities.

The police staffing is the same as it was last time we met.

Reported crime is falling, but there's a perception it is rising, possibly because of more reporting of crime in the media.

People need reminding to lock their cars, otherwise goods will be stolen from them.

There has been a burglary locally, a bicycle was stolen from a garden shed,;subsequently a bicycle similar to the stolen one  was seen on CCTV camera being ridden by someone who broke into 2 cars in Croft car park.

Matters arising:

Lawn Information Board

Cllr Watts reported that the vandalised information board on the lawns may be re sited when it is reinstated, Holy Rood chapel gates were suggested.

Potholes.

Cllr Mattock gave us an update on the pothole repairs;  Lambourn Avenue has a large indent in the centre of the road, some potholes have been repaired.

Councillor's Surgeries.

Decisions on councillor's surgeries will be sorted out before we send out newsletters and Cllr Mattock said they would be sending out leaflets informing people about any new arrangements. Conservative surgeries are usually held on the first Saturday of the month. Cllr Pajak commented that he does not hold surgeries because they are poorly attended, he prefers people to ring him up.

Action: Cllrs to email details of their surgeries.

Corn Exchange

Cllr Mattock said there has been no change on the situation here, the councillors are still working on a development brief. Cllr Watts said she was attending a meeting about the Corn Exchange on Thursday

Coal Yard.

Cllr Mattock has spoken to the planning officer about highway issues relating to this proposed development. The question of pedestrian access was raised, there are a mixture of views on this. Cllr Mattock suggested a survey of local residents in the surrounding streets needs to be conducted to elicit views. It was  pointed out that Mr Wilmer, a part owner of the site who runs the coal yard, still has a business he is trying to run, not helped by his customers thinking he is no longer operating as a coal man from that site. It was suggested we promote the coal yard in our next newsletter. Cllr Mattock  said it was agreed that the majority of the trees should remain on the site. The application to build 8 units might not need to go to Planning Committee because there are only 8 units. It might be delegated. There were 8 other planning applications in the area, all extensions.

It was suggested that at Planning Meetings that the committee should face the audience rather than sit with their backs to the general public to improve relationships and give more credence to the 'Stronger Together' motto endorsed by Swindon Borough Council. Colin Lovell has now taken over from Dale Heenan as Chair of the PC.

Action: Insert an article about the coal yard in our newsletter.

Croft Update.

Cllr Watts has had a response from the first mitigation drop in. It was felt that we needed help with understanding the technical manner in which questions are answered. Diagrams would be helpful in aiding understanding of the proposed plans. The Chair had been approached asking how the meeting on the 10th of July about mitigation procures for the road system could be a consultation evening when work was under way. It was pointed out that those people who live in Marlborough Lane had work starting on the mitigation measures on the same day as the first consultation and Cable & Wireless are still proposing to do something there. Gwillam Lloyd will be visiting soon to discuss the hedge with residents. Cllr Mattock said a planning application is needed for highway works, the allocated £300000 will be used to help the roads cope with the extra school traffic, and a further £200000 will be set aside to deal with issues as and when they arise. The committee felt that £300000 seemed an excessive amount of money to spend on the work being carried out, we asked for a breakdown of what the money was being spent on, it was agreed we would have one.

There is suspicion among residents because people were not listened to, trust needs to be built up again.

It was confirmed that we could have the whole 420 children at the Croft School within 2 years because it's an Academy. They also may have extended opening hours, concern was raised about how this will fit in with the football hub.

There may be 3 independent people looking into the Croft Consultation process. A decision will be made before the 14th of July.

Members of the committee would like to talk to White Horse Federation, Cllr Mattock will work out liaison 

Cllr Watts has spoken with Jane Dean, a travel adviser, she confirmed there is a travel plan for the Croft School.

There are photos of people's houses on Marlborough Lane on the WHF website, they should have asked for consent to use the images. 

Action: Cllr Mattock agreed to meet Mr. Capstick, head teacher of the Croft School to find out how we can engage with him.

School numbers will be released on Monday 16th of July.

The gas pipe on display near Hesketh Crescent needs to be checked by the Gas Board and then covered up.

It was pointed out that the Croft School looks much bigger than initial plans suggested, the buildings now extend beyond the play area. 

Cllr Mattock said the school will be open for  60 pupils at the beginning of September 2012 and be completely finished by December 2012.

The Devizes Road, Newport Street, Croft Road junction.

Cllr Mattock said the white lines are being realigned to make it safer to go form Newport Street to Croft Road.

Discussion moved to the other end of Newport Street and onto the Whalebridge junction which is hard to understand, all will become clear when the development of that area has been completed. The roadworks have been undertaken in advance of the development to get a £2million grant.

Play Area at Croft.

Cllr Watts reported that this will cleaned and refurbished with Section 106 money from Marlborough Park.

AOB. 

On Sunday 22nd of July, Queens Park will have Gavin Jones playing live at the park,with Graham Mac singing,  as part of a country wide Love Parks event. 

Next Meeting 10th September at home of Carole Bent -  2, Marlborough Lane.

Action Colin and Linda: Agenda will be emailed well in advance of meeting.

